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Term 1 Week 11 
Monday 3rd April 

9am Holy Week Liturgy in Gym  
 

Thursday 6th April 
Finishing time 2.20pm 

Last Day of Term 1 
 

Term 2 (9 weeks) 
Mon 24th April - Fri 23rd June  

 

Monday 24th April 
Student Free Day  Auslan 
Professional Learning Day 

 

Tuesday 25th April 
ANZAC Day holiday 

 

Friday 28th April 
9.30am Mass at St Alipius  

 

Mon 1st-Fri 5th May 
Book Fair in Library 

 

Friday 5th May 
12.40pm 6MM Assembly 

 

Friday 12th May 
Mothers’ Day celebration 

 

Tuesday 16th May 
Division AFL 

 

Friday 19th May 
12.40pm 3GW Assembly 

 

Wednesday 24th May 
Division Netball 

 

Friday 26th May 
Years 3-6 SFX Athletics Day 

at Llanberris 
 

12.40pm 1EM Assembly 
 

Monday 29th May 
Regional Cross Country at 

Warrnambool 
 

Friday 2nd June 
12.40pm F TW Assembly 

 

Division Soccer 
 

Friday 16th June 
12.40pm 2EH Assembly 

 

6pm Sat 17th and 10.30am 
Sun 18th June at St Alipius 

Year 4 First Eucharist 
 

Term 3 (10 weeks) 
Mon 10th July -  Fri 15th Sept 

 

Friday 14th July 
9.30am Mass in Gym 

 

12.40pm 4BW Assembly 
 

 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 

STOP PRESS! 
Thank you to all members of our school community who were able to assist us as we 
evacuated the school today.  Unfortunately with no running water we are unable to operate.  
At this stage we expect the situation to be rectified in time for classes tomorrow. 
 
Dear families, 
 

Welcome to Holy Week, and to our last week of term 1. This has certainly been a busy start 
to the year for all of us as we negotiate our way through the many encounters that make up 
a term. Whether you are brand new to our school, like our Foundation students, and me! Or 
if you have been at our school for a long time, you have certainly earned your break and we 
all deserve a little rest time. I hope that however long your break is that you will have some 
time to take a breather and relax just a little. 
 

In the Catholic Church, Holy Week is the most important time in the liturgical calendar. 
Through reflection on the gospel accounts of the final days of the life of Jesus we are 
reminded that we are a chosen people and that we are loved beyond all comprehension. 
The stories of the life of Jesus stand for us as an example of how to live according to our 
beliefs, even when others might not share our views. Courage in the face of adversity 
remains as strong today as it was in biblical times. 
 

However you intend to enjoy your Easter, I wish you and yours a very happy time. May the 
miracle of the resurrection sustain you for the year ahead. 
 

God bless, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Mark Hogbin. 
 

A Prayer for Holy Week 
 

                Broken Bread 
 

 

God, whom we meet in bread and wine, fill us 

with your compassion, that we may hear the cries 

of the hungry and reach out to those in need.  
 

Engender in us a thirst for justice, that the hungry 

will be satisfied and the rich sent empty away. 
 

Roll away our apathy that, with arms 

outstretched, we may offer life in place of death 

and hope in the face of despair.  Amen. 

 
Annabel Shilson-Thomas/CAFOD                                   
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Friday 21st July 
12.40pm 1MM Assembly 

 

Fri 28th July  school closure 
 

Friday 4th August 
12.40pm 5OH Assembly 

 

Friday 11th August 
12.40pm F LH Assembly 

 

Friday 18th August 
12.40pm 6ZA Assembly 

 

Friday 25th August 
Book Week celebrations 

 

Friday 1st September 
Fathers’ Day celebration 

 

Thursday 7th September 
6pm at St Alipius 

Year 3 Confirmation 
 

Friday 8th September 
12.40pm 1JS Assembly 

 

Term 4 (12 weeks) 
Mon 2nd Oct - Wed 20th Dec 

  

Friday 6th October 
9.30am Mass at St Alipius  

 

Friday 13th October 
12.40pm 5JF Assembly 

 

Friday 20th October 
Grandparents’ Day 

 

Friday 27th October 
12.40pm 2CJ Assembly 

 

Friday 3rd November 
12.40pm F MM Assembly 

 

Friday 10th November 
12.40pm 4CP Assembly 

 

Friday 17th November 
12.40pm 3NM Assembly 

 

Friday 24th November 
12.40pm F GJ Assembly 

 

Friday 1st December 
12.40pm 2GH Assembly 

 

Monday 18th December 
9.30am in Gym  Mass 

End of Term – Start of Term!    Classes cease for the Easter break on Thursday 
6th April at 2.20pm and resume on Wednesday 26th April for the new school 
term. See you back at school after a fabulous Easter break! 

 
School Closure Days Term 2    A reminder that our school will 
be closed on Monday April 24th for staff professional 
development. We will also be closed on Tuesday 25th April as 
our Country commemorates ANZAC day. 
 

 

Mix & Mingle 
A huge THANKYOU! to our Parents & Friends committee who organised our Mix & Mingle 
evening for us last week. It was a great evening to experience a room full of so much 
positive energy! We also wish to acknowledge our wonderful community who supported our 
raffle with such generous donations and to all who purchased tickets. What a great display 
of community support! 
 
Giant Easter Raffle 

Congratulations to our Easter Raffle winners who 
can all enjoy some extra special spoils in the days 
ahead: 
       1st prize: Zeta Locke (ticket 236) 
       2nd prize: Zephyr Swanson (ticket 1083) 
       3rd prize:  Sarah Pearce (ticket 975) 
       4th prize: Lisa Jones (ticket 520) 
       5th prize: Jacqui Toohey (ticket 1293) 

           6th prize: Clare Cummings (ticket 931)       7th prize: Lisa Jones (ticket 519) 
           8th prize: Jordie Roney (ticket 1343)          9th prize: Bec Morley (ticket 848) 
         10th prize: Bree Quinney (ticket 1130)       11th prize: Rose Henderson (ticket 1069) 
         12th prize: Carolyn Ward (ticket 1207)       13th prize: Rebecca Warr (ticket 1322) 
         14th prize: Bonnie Raine (ticket 888)          15th prize: Identity withheld (ticket 368) 
 

Thank you to our very generous families who donated prizes for the draw. How lucky we are 
to have your support! 
 

Student Led Conferences    We were able to conduct our Student Led Conferences last week 
with a great attendance from students and families. The opportunity to celebrate learning 
achievement is so important and we are very proud of the way in which our students have 
taken on the challenge to present their learning to you. We are also very proud of and 
extremely thankful to our staff who gave up their time to ensure that this event could occur. 
What a super team we have at St. Francis Xavier! 
 
 

Please find at the end of this newsletter: Parish Bulletin; 7 ways to help kids cope with big life changes; Assembly 
Awards. 
 
 

Religious Education News 
 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday April 2, 2023       Palm Sunday  (Year A) 
  

Gospel: Matthew 21:1-11 
As Jesus and his disciples approached Jerusalem, Jesus sent two of the disciples on ahead with these instructions: “Go 
to the village there ahead of you, and at once you will find a donkey tied up with her colt beside her. Untie them and 
bring them to me. And if anyone says anything, tell him, ‘The Master needs them’; and then he will let them go at 
once.” 
This happened in order to make what the prophet had said come true: 
       “Tell the city of Zion, Look, your king is coming to you! 
       He is humble and rides on a donkey and on a colt, the foal of a donkey.” 
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So the disciples went and did what Jesus had told them to do: they brought the donkey and the colt, threw their cloaks 
over them, and Jesus got on. A large crowd of people spread their cloaks on the road while others cut branches from 
the trees and spread them on the road. The crowds walking in front of Jesus and those walking behind began to shout, 
“Praise to David's Son! God bless him who comes in the name of the Lord! Praise be to God!” 
When Jesus entered Jerusalem, the whole city was thrown into an uproar. “Who is he?” the people asked. 
“This is the prophet Jesus, from Nazareth in Galilee,” the crowds answered. 

(Gospel passage taken from Good News Translation)  
 

Gospel reflection:   
In the first gospel reading we heard how Jesus entered Jerusalem riding on a donkey. The donkey was a very humble 
animal – not very special for such a special person like Jesus.  All of the people were so happy to see Jesus that they 
laid their cloaks on the floor and cut branches from palm trees to lay before him to show their respect. This is why 
today is called Palm Sunday and why we wave palms. They shouted to show their joy and praise for God.  
Can you think of a time you welcomed someone else, into your home, your class, your game? What did you do? Have 
you ever been welcomed by others? What did they do to make you feel special and welcome? 
  

Our Challenge: Let’s try to welcome all people as we would welcome Jesus. 
 
 

 
 
 

Over the past year, some members of our St Francis Xavier Community have made the 
decision to become members of the Catholic Church.  
They have been preparing for the Sacraments of Initiation (through the Parish and the 
Rites of Christian Initiation). 
At the Easter Vigil on Saturday April 8, we pray for Mr Marshall (Yr 6 teacher), Augie (Yr 6 
ZA), Hannah (Yr 5JF), Edward (Yr 4CP) and Macie (Yr 2EH) as they receive their Sacraments 
and continue their faith journey. 
 
 

 
 

 

The Way of the Cross 

We warmly invite our families and friends to join us in our school’s Holy Week Activities. 
 

On Monday April 3rd we will gather in the Gym at 9am for a Liturgy to begin Holy Week. This will focus upon the start 
of our story from Palm Sunday until the events of when Jesus is arrested. 
 

For the remainder of Holy Week there will be Stations of the Cross set up around the school - we invite you to Walk 
the Way of the Cross with your child and they may like to share with you all they have been learning about in their 
classrooms. 
 

This is intended to be a prayerful way to end our school term and a way to prepare our homes for Easter.  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader 
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Curriculum News    
 
 

 

Book Fair:  We are very excited to announce that the Book Fair is taking place this year! Our 
Book Fair will begin on Monday 1st May and conclude on Friday 5th May 2023. 
The Book Fair provides children with the opportunity to explore literature and select books of 
interest. The Book Fair is a great way to celebrate reading within our community with 
hundreds of fun, engaging and affordable books for the children to discover. Prior to the 
Book Fair, classes will be given the opportunity to view the selected books and write a wish 
list. 

Book Fair dates: Monday 1st May- Friday 5th May 

Shopping hours: 8:30am- 8:50 am & 3:00pm- 4:00pm 

Special activities: Maze activity, Word Find, Story writing, Colouring activity, Guessing Game) 

               Location: Our school LIBRARY 
 
Student led Conferences:  Thank you to everyone for the effort which was put into our Student 
Led Conferences last week. A very worthwhile time providing our students with an opportunity 
to share their voice with their learning.  

 
Auslan at SFX:  Last week we welcomed Chantelle Stacey to school. Chantelle is our Teachers as Co 
Learners Language Assistant. She will be working in classrooms with our teachers helping them to 
implement our Auslan program beginning in Term 2. Don't forget school will not be open on 
Monday 24th April as our staff will be attending an Auslan Teachers as Co Learners Conference.   
 
 

 
 
Have a joyous Easter and holiday break. 

 
 

Jane Clark,  
Deputy Principal – Learning Enhancement 

 
 

Wellbeing News 
 

Throughout life we all experience challenging times- our life is filled with twists and turns (sometimes when we least 
expect it!)  
 

Changes and challenges are a part of life and we cannot protect our children from unpleasant events- in fact these 
encounters give them experience in building their coping capacities and developing emotional resources that 
contribute to their maturity. 
 

Next term I will be beginning Seasons for Growth groups for children who have experienced grief and loss. Children 
who have not previously attended this group will be given priority this year to ensure it is targeting children with 
similar situations/ experiences.  
I will send further information for teachers to consider children who may benefit from this program but please email 
me on cmeneely@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au if you would like further information or would like your child to be 
considered for inclusion in this group.  
 

The attached tipsheets give us some great ideas about how to best support our children in coping with big life changes 
and challenging experiences. 
By focusing upon times they (or your family) have experienced difficulties yet coped will give them hope and 
confidence in their ability and resources to have a positive outcome. 
 

Wishing you all a wonderful holiday break and I look forward to seeing you all in Term Two! 
 

Kind regards, Christine Meneely, Wellbeing Leader 
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 Sport/Physical Education News   
 

Cross Country    In true cross country conditions, 36 of our students braved the elements and ran at the Eureka 
District Cross Country last Thursday at Fed Uni. Well done to all of the students that participated! They all ran 
extremely well, tried their absolute best and encouraged and supported each other throughout the day. A big thank 
you to the families and friends that came along to support! 
 

Congratulations to Nellie Cheeseman, Jed Hynes, Hudson McGrath, Pippa Dalton, Archer Spackman, Mitch Kane, 
Felicity McGrath, Olivia Green, Tayla Hiscock, Ash Norris and Jake Cheeseman who finished in the Top 10 and have 
qualified for Regional Cross Country next term. 
 
 

Term 2 After School Netball    We are taking expressions of interest for those who want to participate in after school 
netball in Term 2. There is Yr 3-4 and Yr 5-6 netball on either Tuesday or Wednesday evenings at Llanberris Netball 
Centre. Term 2 is about participation so there are no finals. 
Please see notice on PAM for more info. 
 
 

2023 Sports Dates 
Term 2: 

 Week 4 - Tuesday May 16th - Division AFL 
 Week 5 - Wednesday May 24th - Division Netball 
 Week 5 - Friday May 26th - Year 3 - 6 Athletics Carnival - Llanberris 
 Week 6 - Monday May 29th - Regional Cross Country @ Warrnambool 
 Week 6 - Friday Jun 2nd - Division Soccer 

 

SFX Football Jumpers, Singlets & Netball dresses/bibs    If you have any SFX Football jumpers, 
singlets or netball dresses/bibs at home could you please return them to either Mr Down or Mr 
Carroll. 
 
 

Have a wonderful week. 
                                                                                             Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator  
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Attachments 
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AWARDS from 31st March Assembly, hosted by 3JV 

Assembly Date: 
31/3/23 
Term 1, Week 10 

Theme: RESPECT 
Respect means considering the feelings and wishes of others, respecting myself and caring for all of creation. 
We show respect because Jesus shows us that everyone is important and because our world needs our care.  

F LH Sam White and Meredith Bodnar 

F TW Zach Wilson & Ruby Plover 

F GJ Daulat Singh Gill and Zoe Cooper 

F MM Marli Wilson & River Harney  

1 MM Oscar Kersley & Nicolas Taylor 

1 EM Ted Answer &  Banjo Nicholson 

2 EH Mitchell Bone and Myah Rivett 

2 CJ Noah Osciak and Abbey Williams 

2 GH Edie Brennan and Leo Dodd 

3 NM James Bosworth and Lily Davison 

3 JV Violet Wilson and Sonny Troon 

3 GW Paddy Dwyer and Eliza Hanrahan  

4 BW Lyla Harney & Cooper Manning 

4 HC Henri Gleeson and Aila Glab 

4 CP Zach Cooper and Zara Thorp 

5 JF Sahara Henjak & Ivy Bromley 

5 OH Eden Howard & Jack Lewis 

5 CC Lyla Deturt and Mylo Robertson 

6 PB Carrington Taylor and Olena Vallance 

6 MM Jensen McCartin and Milla Howlett 

6 ZA Josie De Lorenzo & Jack Fraser 

Environmental 
Education 

Edward Lloyd 4CP, Zach Cooper 4CP, Lois Cummins 4CP 
Archie Gerdtz 2GH, for their outstanding commitment to caring for Creation by helping 
Earth in so many ways, including tending our gardens, planting new plants, sorting the 
contamination from our compost etc… They demonstrate great Respect for Mother Earth 
each and every day!  

Visual Arts Ella Crumpton (3NM) and Mila Shillito (5CC) 

Physical Education Zara Thorpe & Percy Veal 
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